2012 Spring SDAAE Meeting Minutes
Meeting was called to order by President Ross Hudson on April 16, 2012 at 9am in USU room 253.

Terry Rieckman moved to approve the agenda with flexibility, motion passed.

Vice President, Adam Franken gave reflections for the meeting.

Dr. Don Marshall gave a welcome from the College of Ag. & Bio.

Etta Knuth moved to approve the minutes of the previous meeting, seconded by Chas Fleshner. Motion passed.

Michelle Nelson presented the Treasurer’s report (see attached). Points of interest from the report are as follows:


- Travel account is under budget due to officers driving to NAAE Conference in 
  
   St. Louis.


- Summer Conference account went over budget due to moving the banquet to the 


  Casey Tibbs Center.


- Currently have a checking balance of $3,433.75

Lori Christensen moved to approve the treasurer’s report, Clint Smith seconded. Motion passed.
Michelle Nelson introduced Laura Nordland & Dawn Nagel as the new directors of the SD FFA Alumni. Laura then gave brief comments on the Alumni.
Amanda Buus gave greetings on behalf of the state officers.

Ken Quick, National FFA V.P. gave greetings on behalf of the National FFA Organization.

SD FFA Executive Secretary, Michelle Nelson presented her report on the State FFA Association. Major points of her report included:


1. The Sunday night session of the convention is poorly attended. We need to 

    have all members present to support the members being recognized at that session.


2. The State Association is better financially than a few years ago. There has been 
        
    a $35,000 profit in recent years.


3. Michele proposed forming a committee to review all state FFA programming. This 

    committee could consist of the following SDAAE members;



a. One member from west river



b. One member from east river.



c. One member with less than 5 years experience.



d. One member with 5 – 15 years of experience.



e. One member with over 15 years experience.



f. One member who is a S.D. native.



g. One member who is not a S.D. native.


h. One member representing a small high school.



i. One member representing a large high school.
State Supervisor, Nora Kohlenberg brought comments from her office in Pierre. Major points of her report included:


1. New policy is in place that requires that an Ag-Ed endorsement needs to be completed 
  
    within 3 years of being hired.

2. Applications are due to her office by 6-1-12 for obtaining core credit for Ag-Ed  
 
    classes. (A handout explaining this was available to all in attendance.)


3. Gave an overview of teacher academies to be presented at FFA leadership retreat.


4. Presented a handout on AgEDGE credit available from MTI.

State FFA CDE Committee chairman, Jim Wilson, reported that with the new scoresheets and using judgingcard.com, that CDE results will be ready to certify earlier this year. He also reported that CDE committee members and CDE liasions can stop at Wenona Hall throughout the day to help certify results.

Dr. Clark Hanson reported that the SDSU Cereal Bowl event will be over two days this year, Sept 14&15, 2012. FFA members will be invited to participate in Careers in Commodity Crop workshops during this event.
Gerri Eide, SD FFA Foundation Director gave a report and updated us on current Foundation activities. Gerri thanked all proficiency award recipients and advisors who attended the sponsor reception prior to the Sunday night convention session. Gerri also informed us that the new STAR Partner program currently has 10 partners.
Roger DeRouchey reported on behalf of the Farm & Ranch management instructors. In 2012, there will be 5 farm & ranch management instructors state wide. He also reported on changes in the new farm & ranch management annual report.

Dave VanderWal gave the State Fair report. Major points of his report include:

1. The rabbit show is reinstated for the 2012 state fair.


2. All State Fair forms are due to Dave directly.


3. Reminded us that class numbers in the entry book have changed.


4. A class for medium size metal projects was added.


5. If you are showing a leased dairy animal, you must have the lease papers with you.

Dr. Amy Smith of SDSU reported the following information regarding the Agricultural Education department:


1. 6 student teachers taught in the fall of 2011.


2. 14 student teachers will teach in the fall of 2012. 


3. 26 students were enrolled in the AgEd orientation class this year.


4. Trying to secure a 2nd AgEd faculty member at SDSU.

NAAE Region 3 Conference will be held in Ankeny, IA on June 19-22. All members are encouraged to attend.

Terry Rieckman, NAAE Region 3 Vice-President and SDACTE President reported on the following:

1. Encouraged all members to fill out NAAE award applications.


2. SD will be hosting the Region 3 conference in Yankton in 2013. 


3. SD is down 12 members in NAAE this year.


4. This is the 40th anniversary of the SDAAE/SDACTE conference.


5. SDAAE/SDACTE conference moves to Mitchell in 2013 & 2014.

President Ross Hudson reminded all members that NAAE award applications were due to him by 5-1-12. and that SDACTE award applications are due to Roberta Stoebner by 7-1-12. 

Tara Beitelspacher, AgEd instructor from Bowdle, presented her Ideas Unlimited topic on “The Art of Delegation and time management” using the Dropbox website. 
Etta Knuth announced that Rangeland Days and Range Camp dates have been secured. Rangeland days will be June 19-20, 2012 and Range Camp will be June 4-6, 2012.
John Rist moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Josh Christiansen, motion passed. Meeting was adjourned at 10:29am.

Respectfully Submitted,

Todd Marks, SDAAE Secretary

